File No. 18-0562

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT relative to adjusting the transfer of
appropriations for previously approved liability payments in the cases entitled Adon Howard v.

City of Los Angeles, et al., and John Leopold Victoria v. Stewart Lawrence Leviton.

Recommendation for Council action, SUBJECT TO THE APPROVAL OF THE MAYOR:

AMEND Council's actions for the following liability payments, to be scheduled on July 1, 2018, or
shortly thereafter, as follows:

a. Adjust Recommendation No. 4 of Motion (Krekorian - Koretz), relative to the settlement in
the case entitled Adon Howard v. City of Los Angeles, United States District Court Case
No. CV 14-03687 (Council file [C.F.] No. 17-1254), adopted on December 5, 2017, as
follows:

AUTHORIZE the Controller to transfer $237,683 from the Liability Claims Fund No.
100/59, Account No. 009798 - Miscellaneous Liability Payouts, to Fund No. 100/59,
Account No. 009792, Police Liability Payouts in Fiscal Year (FY) 2017-18.

b. Adjust Recommendation No. 4 of Motion (Krekorian - Englander), relative to the settlement
in the case entitled John Leopold Victoria v. Stewart Lawrence Leviton, Los Angeles
Superior Court Case No. BC541698 (C.F. No. 17-1056), adopted on October 11, 2017, as
follows:

AUTHORIZE the Controller to transfer $5,000,000 from the Liability Claims Fund No.
100/59, Account No. 009798, Miscellaneous Liability Payouts, to Fund No. 100/59,
Account No. 009797, Transportation Liability Payouts in FY 2017-18.

Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst
has completed a financial analysis of this report.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

SUMMARY

At its regular meeting held on June 18, 2018, the Budget and Finance Committee considered a
report from the City Attorney relative to adjusting the transfer of appropriation for two liability
payments previously approved by Council in the cases entitled Adon Howard v. City of Los
Angeles, et al. (C.F. No. 17-1254) and John Leopold Victoria v. Stewart Lawrence Leviton (C.F.
No. 17-1056). The City Attorney reports that transfers were previously requested to be
scheduled in Council on July 1, 2018 (for FY 2018-19), however the transfers are now requested
to occurin FY 2017-18.

After providing an opportunity for public comment, the Budget and Finance Committee approved
the recommendations in the City Attorney report. This matter is now forwarded to the Council for
its consideration.


https://cityclerk.lacity.org/lacityclerkconnect/index.cfm?fa=ccfi.viewrecord&cfnumber=18-0562

Respectfully Submitted,

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE

MEMBER VOTE
KREKORIAN: YES
ENGLANDER:  YES

KORETZ: YES
BLUMENFIELD: YES
BONIN: YES
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